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Bushey Village Parking Consultation 

In February 2025 we consulted residents about parking problems in your area. This letter updates you on 

the findings of that consultation and what we will do next. The consultation results are attached. They 

show that the majority of residents from your area do suffer from parking problems (66%) and that the 

majority of respondents would support the introduction of full day parking controls (66%) (Mon – Sat, 8am 

– 6.30pm).  

Therefore the council has developed a detailed design and propose a Permit Parking Area/Zone taking into 

account the following: 

 The proposed parking scheme will operate in form of a Permit Parking Area (PPA). Individual bays 

will not be marked in order to maximize the availability of parking spaces. This is a type of 

Controlled Parking Zone where signage is erected at entry points to the area and smaller repeater 

signs are displayed at points throughout the area to remind motorists that a permit is required to 

park. 

 All the roads included in the proposed scheme will be identified as a parking zone, this means 

anyone with a valid permit for the zone will be able to park in any of the included streets / roads. 

 Although residents of Bournehall Road and Herkomer Road showed less support for a scheme, the 

council suggests these roads should still be included, to prevent parking displacement. However, 

the final decision will be based on your feedback. 

Your responses will allow us to establish residents support for these proposals, it should 

be noted that residents will need to obtain a permit for which there is a charge. Please 

complete the attached questionnaire and return it to us in the freepost envelope 

provided (NO STAMP REQUIRED). Alternatively, you can email it 

to parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk, online at Hertsmere.gov.uk/parking or by using the 

QR code provided on this letter. 

Please send your response by 22nd August 2025. The council will analyse the feedback, and if there is 

sufficient support for the scheme, will proceed to the formal implementation of the scheme by advertising 

a Traffic Regulation Order in September. This is a legal document necessary to enforce the scheme.  

Yours sincerely 

Harry Branch 

Traffic Engineer 
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